 Northeast Elementary School PTO Meeting Minutes
February 3rd, 2021
[bookmark: _Hlk34239076]Total in Attendance: 7
Parents - Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian, Tina Glidden, Rebecca Platt, Rachel Hampton, Amanda Pompa
Staff – Brenda Greene, Debbie Rodriguez (BOE)
Meeting called to order at: Approximately 7:03pm by PTO President, Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian
President’s Welcome: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian, PTO President welcomed everyone to the meeting and provided an update in regards to the HP Instant Ink situation.  She said that HP would be providing the NES PTO with a couple free months of instant ink because of the bad ink cartridge that was sent causing our last printer to fail, which they also sent a replacement for.  She also let everyone know that the 501C3 to renew the NES PTO as a non-profit organization had been completed.  Also that the Taxes for the 2019-2020 had been filed.
Vice President’s Welcome: Kirsteen Alicia, NES PTO VP was not in attendance.
Secretary’s Report:  Amanda Pompa, NES PTO Secretary went over the minutes for the last two meetings dated 12/2/2020 & 1/6/2021.  All in attendance voted to approve both.
Corresponding Secretary’s report:  Tina Glidden, NES PTO Corresponding secretary let everyone know that the Stop & Shop fundraiser balance was currently $520.03 and Amazon Smile was still at $348.52.
Treasurer’s Report: Rachel Hampton, NES PTO Treasurer went over the Treasurer’s Report as well as the Budget and showed that the accounts were balanced at $3820.52.  She let people know that there were 2 checks given to staff members that hadn’t been cashed yet but had been confirmed with the staff members that they had the checks and that they would be cashing them.  Everyone in attendance voted on the reports and both were approved. 
Principle Tidbits: Dr. Greene, NES Principal informed the attendees that the students were working on their Square 1 Art Projects and that 5th grade had been given two different options on what they’d like to use for the project.  She informed us that the 100th day of school was on Friday and that for the 5th graders it was actually their 1000 day of school (since Kindergarten).  She confirmed that there would be no school on 2/12 & 2/15.  She reported that Mrs Champagne would be returning to school on 2/16 and that the Munson’s Fundraiser was going to start on 2/18 and that pick-up day would be 4/1.  She also let us know that there were less than 20% of NES students still learning virtually.  She explained how happy she was to have more students back in school and that the picture she shared of the little library added to the front of the school had received over 3500 views when normal posts receive about 150-200 views.  


Old Business
Square 1 Art:  NES Principal, Dr. Brenda Greene, let everyone know that square 1 art was underway and that Ms. Edlin was working hard with the students are their projects.  Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian said that she had the label all ready to go to send the art work to Square 1 Art via UPS as soon as they were ready.

January Family Event: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian said that the last event which was a virtual game night consisting of 6 families playing Scattegories online was fun & successful.  She said they played a 2nd round that wasn’t planned out so the topics were harder but they all still enjoyed playing together.  She said they everyone that participated said they’d love to do it again.


New Business
February Family Event: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian said that because of how much fun playing Scattegories was that she would plan to do the same thing for the family event in Feb.  She planned to send out a flyer on 2/11 and asked Dr. Greene to have it posted on Facebook letting people know the even was going to be held on Friday 2/19.

Mini Staff Appreciation Event: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian asked how everyone felt about throwing a small appreciation event on 2/11 for the NES staff as a thank you for Valentines Day by providing snack foods and setting up a hot chocolate bar.  Dr Greene said that she would also be providing the staff with gift bags that contained 100 day of school hand sanitizers, teas & other relaxing themed gifts.  Everyone in attendance agreed that the NES PTO should move forward with doing the event.

Mini Grant Program: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian reported that no mini grant requests had been submitted but that she would resend the information out to the NES staff members to make sure they knew were to find the application and to ensure that they knew the program was back in effect.

The meeting was motioned to be adjourned at approximately 7:53pm by PTO President, Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian.  
All in attendance were in favor.


The next ZOOM: PTO Meeting is scheduled for 
WEDNESDAY, March 3rd, 2021 @7pm   
Meeting ID: 502 094 7119   Passcode: NESPTO
